

# GRAMMAR

### **۵. یاسخ صحیح را از بین گزینه های داده شده انتخاب کنید: ( ۳٫۵ نمره)** 15. He was going to ......5000 dollars to do this work. a) offer b) was offered c) be offered d) offering 16. Hafez .....to be as one of the most famous Persian poet of all time. b) is known a) knows c) knew d) be known 17. John said that I would meet the expense, .....? d) did I a) wouldn't I b) would he c) didn't he 18. Nobody has complained about this problem in the office,.....? a) haven't they b) hasn't he c) have they d) has he 19. You'd better go to the doctor about your terrible cough,......you? a) wouldn't b) didn't c) hadn't d) shouldn't 20. I know a shop .....sells very beautiful and cheap potteries. b) which a) where c) that is d) who is 21. Not ...... most local business depends on tourism. b) unexpectedly d) unexpected c) expectation a) expect ۶. جمله زیر را با استفاده از ضمیر موصولی which, whom, who و کلماتی از خودتان کامل کنید: ( ۱ نمره) 22. General Soleimani was a very moral person .....

۷. با هر گروه از کلمات زیر یک جمله بنویسید: ( ۱ نمره ) 23. talking / to his sister/ the woman / bought/ that apartment/ who / was / in the yard.

٨. شكل صحيح افعال داخل يرانتز را بنويسيد: ( 1,6 نمره )

**24.** Sina: I had problem with my physics lesson today.

Amin: Really, why? The lesson .....clearly and completely by the teacher. ( to teach ) 25. My friend always ......(to decide) to do things at the last moment, doesn't she?

26. This chemistry problem became ......difficult because of a lot of details. ( increase )

## **WRITING**

# ۹. جملات زیر را با کلمات ربط ( but, so, or, nor, and **) کامل کنید: ( ۲ نمره )**

27. Stop drinking too much coke and eating a lot of fast food ,.....you gain too much weight soon.

28. I didn't have enough money to buy that laptop I liked, .....I borrowed some money from my friend.

29. Mary didn't finish her physics homework, .....did she finish her math problems.

۱۰. جملات زیر را با کلماتی از خودتان کامل کنید: ( ۴ نمره ) 31. My mother didn't have enough eggs and sugar for the cake, so

**32.** It is snowing very heavily, but .....

**33.** It is very late. You can take a taxi or you.....

**34.** Benjamin fell asleep in a few minutes, for .....

(صفحه دوم )

# **۱۱. برای جملات سمت چپ از ستون مقابل دنباله مناسبی انتخاب کنید: ( ۲ نمره )**

- **35.** We wanted to go to the show
- **36.** Shall we go to the cinema
- **37.** I often make Omelets for dinner
- **38.** Pick me up early, please

- a. and watch the film you were talking about?b. So we don't get there late.
- c. or it will be destroyed soon
- d. but there weren't any seats left.
- e. for they are quick and easy.

# **READING**

# ۱۲. متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات داده شده هر قسمت پاسخ دهید: ( ۴ نمره )

وشان حضرت محمد (ص

B) False

As I mentioned a moment ago, saying thank you more often and giving thanks as part of a daily gratitude practice can have an important impact on your personal well-being.

For non-native English speakers, regularly saying thank you can also have a major impact on how people view you, and how they interpret your meaning and your message.

First of all, saying thank you shows good manners. It's one of the quickest and easiest ways to ensure that someone sees you as polite.

Admit it – we're more likely to remember when someone doesn't say thank you after we've invested time and energy into helping them.

Besides sounding more polite, saying thank you indicates that you understand and respect that the other person offered you their time, energy, knowledge, or assistance.

Showing appreciation has an additional benefit: it enables us to connect with others. When we sincerely appreciate how other people contribute to our lives, this creates a deeper shared bond between us.

In turn, this often leads to a stronger friendship, or a more supportive work relationship with more opportunities to work together and collaborate in the future.

When you're being sincere, you truly mean what you say, your feelings are authentic, and your attitude is genuine, not fake.

# Choose the best answer:

## **39.** The passage is mainly about.....

- a) different ways of saying thank you
- b) the definition of appreciation and respect

c) the effects of showing good manners

- d) several ways respecting elderly people
- **True / False**

**40. Gratitude is in fact a practice in our daily life.** A) True

**41. There is no relationship between saying thank you and your personal health.** A) True B) False

# Answer the following questions:

**42.** Which word in the passage means "**show**"?

**43.** What do people spend to help someone?

**44.** What is the benefit of appreciation?

(صفحه سوم )

# **13. متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات داده شده هر قسمت پاسخ دهید: (4 نمره )**

In 1604, a teacher named Robert Cawdrey compiled a list of words into *A Table Alphabetically*, which defined difficult English words borrowed from Latin, Greek, French, and Hebrew. Throughout the 17th century, other English men published lists of hard words with easy to understand definitions, and people turned to the dictionary to learn these words.

Although Noah Webster wasn't the first American to produce a dictionary, his name has become synonymous with the American dictionary. Hoping to help create a uniquely American lexicon, with Americanized spelling and pronunciation of words, Webster wrote *An American Dictionary of the English Language*. To thoroughly research word origins and sources, Webster got serious about becoming an etymology expert. He learned 26 languages, including Sanskrit and Old English, to write his dictionary. Published in 1828, it contained 70,000 entries and included the first definitions of "American" words such as *chowder* and *skunk*.

After Webster died in 1843, George and Charles Merriam bought the rights to revise Webster's *An American Dictionary of the English Language, Corrected and Enlarged*. The two brothers printed and sold books in Springfield, Massachusetts, and their intellectual property purchase paid off. In the fall of 1847, the Merriams issued the first revised Webster dictionary for six dollars. The book sold well, and the G. & C. Merriam Co. was eventually renamed Merriam-Webster, Inc. in 1982. Merriam-Webster continues to publish popular print and electronic dictionaries today.

True / False

45. Webster was the first American who produced	l the first English dictionary.	A) True	B) False
46. After Webster's death, two brothers bought a	n American English Dictionary	A) True	B) False
Choose the best answer:			
<ul> <li>47. The name of this American dictionary is</li> <li>a) the name of three brothers</li> <li>b) a combination of the name of two brothers and</li> <li>c) the name of the first teacher named Robert</li> <li>d) just the name of a big company</li> <li>48. George and Charles Merriam sold this famoutation a) in 1843</li> <li>b) in 1982</li> <li>c) 4 years after Webster's death</li> <li>d) after renaming their company</li> </ul>	d Webster	ery well	
Answer the following questions:			
<b>49.</b> What did Webster need to produce his dictionary	?		
<b>50.</b> What is the origin of the difficult English words	?		
<b>توجه: ۱۰ نمره آزمون شنیداری بعد از این آزمون در سایت ماراد گرفته خواهد شد.</b>			
Good Luck: Dr. Esmael Abbasí			
	(صفحه چهارم )	Total:	30 points